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Question: 236-237
Topic: OECD Broadband Statistics
Senator Conroy asked:

The first time, Mr Besgrove, that you have raised with the OECD, either informally or formally, the department’s concerns about methodology was last year, did you say?
It is fair to say that, for the preceding number of years, whether it is six or five or four, the department raised no objections?

Answer: 

The Department first raised its concerns about the methodologies used by the OECD in informal discussion with the Secretariat during the March 2006 meeting of the OECD Information and Communications Policy Committee (ICCP). 
The Department repeated these concerns more formally in a series of interventions during the ICCP’s March 2007 meeting. On that occasion, the Department’s comments reflected its growing concerns over the comparability of broadband subscriber data supplied by 30 different countries due to the differing definitions used in counting broadband. The Department’s comments highlighted the challenges involved in the collection and comparison of this broadband subscriber data. 
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Question: 242

Topic: Parks Associates Report
Senator Conroy asked: 
Is the department aware of research—and this may go to the point—by analysts Parks Associates that finds that Australians are paying no more than an average of 4.6 per cent more for mobile broadband than they will for a fixed connection. Parks Associates broadband analyst, Michael Cai, states that the majority of internet users primarily access the internet at home and work and are unwilling to pay more for a subscription service that they will not use on a frequent basis and that this would seem to indicate that 3G is not a functional substitute for other kinds of primary broadband access.

Answer: 

Yes, the Department is aware of the research by Parks Associates.
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